
Wexwood Glen Homeowners Association 
Community Meeting 

Thursday, December 8, 2022 
Sarah K. Haynes, Ed. D Presiding 

 

 

Meeting was called to order and opening prayer by Sarah Haynes, inspiration was read from 

Isaiah 9:6. 

Agenda was sent via email.  Two corrections were made and approved. 

 

Chief of Police:  Keith Meadows 

• Department has made significant progress: 

o Violent crimes cut in half 

o Offer security for 108,000 homes in COF 

o Lot of gang related activity; District 1 & 2, a lot of juvenile crime; decreased a lot this 

year. 

o Lot of crime on Fulton Industrial COF patrolled only half year. 

o Average three murders per year 

o Increase in traffic fatalities (38 to-date).  They doubled in every city. 

o Average about $5,000 per month from speeding in school zone. 

• Going to start a public safety campaign for Police, Fire and Public Works.  Should roll out early 

next year.  Purchased 9 acres of land on Old National near St. James Street.  Plan to build a 

Police Safety Facility, with a walking trail, internet exchanges, etc.  Greatest percent of crime 

takes place on Old National. 

• Cry Wolf Program:  11,000 false alarms per year. 

Presidents Report:  Sarah Haynes 

• Thanks to all volunteer officers. 

• We’re recruiting others to participate with the association. 

• Thank you to Beautification Committee for decorations at entrances. 

• Dr Rowell and Public Works Spoke at our October meeting.  Jim Martinez and his group 

are drafting a document with possible solutions to our flooding issues.  Meeting 

tentatively scheduled for Thursday, December 15th with Public Works. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Jonnie Keith 

• Balance to-date:  $1,833.21 

• 24 families paid HOA assessment. 

 



Beautification Committee Report:  Robbie Cook 

• Committee members decorated both entrances into our neighborhood. 

• Residents should decorate doors and mailboxes by Friday, December 16th. 

Communication Committee Report:  Pam Alexander 

• Keeping Web updated.  

• Will continue to add information as received.  Please tell neighbors about our web site 

and send all information to news@wexwoodglen.com. 

Hospitality Committee:  Brenda Miller 

• All neighbors are invited to attend our “Meet & Greet” on Sunday, December 18th, 2:30 

– 4:30, corner of Erin and Dublin.  Refreshments include cookies, punch, hot cider and 

gifts for the kids, holiday music. 

New Business 

• Revised by-laws 

• Vote:  16 persons present, 14 voted yes 

• Officers who will serve for the next 2 years: 

o President – Sarah Haynes 

o Vice President - Andrea Lewis 

o Secretary – Sherry Keith 

o Treasurer – Joyce Wright 

o Financial Secretary – Jonnie Keith 

• Neighborhood Watch volunteer – Joe Jordan 

• Beautification Committee – Volunteer needed to chair 

• Code Enforcement – Volunteer needed to chair. 

Meeting was adjourned with a closing prayer by Sherry Keith. 

Next Meeting:  Second Thursday in January (January 12, 2023). 

mailto:news@wexwoodglen.com

